
Information on the Cafeteria in the Dormitory 

for Fall Semester in 2023

1. Operation of Cafeteria

  A. Operating Cafeteria: Cafeteria of Cheomseong-gwan

  ※ For residents of Bongsa·Hwamok-gwan, please note the notice ‘Guide to Application for

Cheomseong-gwan Cafeteria in 2023 Fall Semester’. (No cafeteria in Myungyui-gwan)

  B. Subject to use the cafeteria

    1) Cafeteria in Cheomseong: Residents of Cheomseong, Hyangto-gwan, and 140 people 

among dormitory residents(Sungsil, Bongsa, Jilri, Hwamok)

  C. Operation Period: 2023. 8. 27.(Sun.) Dinner∼12. 21.(Thur.) Breakfast, Optional meal service

    ※ No cafeteria operation: Chuseok holiday 2023. 9. 28.(Thur.)∼10. 1.(Sat.)[4 days]

  D. Notification

    - The unit price for one meal is set differently depending on the number of meals selected.

    - The total number of meals is the number of meals you can use during the 

operation period of cafeteria, and you can use up to three meals a day, once at 

each meal, and the remaining number of meals is non-refundable.

    - Depending on the COVID-19 situation, there may be no suspension or change of 

cafeteria operation, and it is recommended to eat according to the selected meal 

plan so that there is no disadvantage in refunding food expenses in the future.

    - Students who do not choose a meal plan can use it by purchasing a meal ticket 

separately at a cafeteria or designated place.

2. Refund Policy for Mid-term Move in·Move out

  A. Meal expenses for those who leave mid-term are refunded by calculating the 

remaining number of meals from the total number of meals based on the departure 

date, but not 15 days before the end of the semester. However, if public reasons 

(submission of evidence) are recognized, it can be refunded.

  B. Meal fee you miss is non-refundable. However, if a student who chooses 3 meals 

misses meals for more than 5 days due to public reasons, an exception is made 

when submitting an application for refund of meals and related supporting 

documents 3 days before the date of missing meals.

3. Notice

  - Meal tickets purchased individually can be used within the 2023 academic year 

(~the end of February, 2024), and the remaining meal tickets are non-refundable 

and will not be carried over to the next year (Spring semester of 2024). So, please 



buy as many as you want to use.

4. Contact Us

  - Dormitory Management Office(Jilri-gwan): (053)950-6681~2 

  - 1st BTL Dormitory Management Office(Cheomseong-gwan): (053)950-4045

  - BTL Dormitory Operator of Cheomseong-gwan: (053)940-0231
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